
NOTICE OF RULEMAKING 

Pursuant to the Administrative Procedure Act, notice is hereby given 

that the State Board of Election Commissioners (Board) is proposing to 

amend the rule titled “Rules for Nonpartisan Office Filing Fees.” The 

amendment establishes the last day of the fiscal year preceding the fiscal 

year in which the candidate files for office as the date used to calculate 

the filling fee for nonpartisan offices. This fee is rounded up to the nearest 

ten dollar amount and is published in the Board’s Running for Public 

Office Handbook.  

The proposed rule may be viewed at www.arkansas.gov/sbec/rules or 

copies may be obtained by contacting the Board by email at 

info.sbec@arkansas.gov, by phone at 800-411-6996, or by written request 

mailed to: Arkansas State Board of Election Commissioners, 501 

Woodlane, Suite 401N, Little Rock, AR 72201. 

Written comments must be received no later than 4:30 p.m. on September 

3, 2019. Comments should be sent by email to info.sbec@arkansas.gov or 

by mail to: Arkansas State Board of Election Commissioners, 501 

Woodlane, Suite 401N, Little Rock, AR 72201. 


